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ALABAMA FRIED CHICKEN?

by Matthew Brown, publisher

Recently, KFC has been running a series of television commercials featuring the Lynard [image: image1.jpg]


Skynard song, Sweet Home Alabama. I thought this was strange since KFC was supposed to stand for Kentucky Fried chicken. In an attempt to find out what was going on, I sent the following two letters.

Dear KFC:

Recently, I noticed that your Chicken Capital USA advertisements are using the Lynard Skynard song, Sweet Home Alabama. As a Kentuckian, I find this disturbing. Have you disowned Kentucky? Are you now Alabama Fried Chicken? 
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Sincerely

Matthew Brown

Publisher of Uncoveror.com

Honorable Ernie Fletcher, Governor of Kentucky:

It seems that KFC has disowned Kentucky. That was supposed to stand for Kentucky Fried Chicken, but now they are running advertisements using the song, Sweet Home Alabama as if it were Alabama Fried Chicken. Is there any truth to the rumor that they changed their name to only its initials because the Commonwealth has trademarked its name, and will not allow them to use it? If this is so, it may be why they wish to disassociate themselves from us. The entire world has heard of Kentucky because of that restaurant chain, and has a generally positive image of us. It would be a terrible shame if they have disowned Kentucky.

Sincerely

Matthew Brown

Publisher of Uncoveror.com

KFC responded this way:

Dear Mr. Brown

We appreciate that you took the time to contact us regarding one of our commercials. We are always happy to hear from our customers. In regards to your question as to why the song “Sweet Home Alabama” is being played in the background of this particular commercial, it is because it's Southern-inspired and that’s what KFC is all about. 

Thank you again for contacting us.

Regards

Diane Bloem

KFC Public Relations

So, KFC is now only Generically Southern Fried Chicken? This is not a denial that they have disowned Kentucky!

Here is the response I received from Governor Fletcher's office:

COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY

Cabinet for Economic Development

500 MERO STREET CAPITAL PLAZA TOWER FRANKFORT, KENTUCKY 40601-1975

March 23, 2005

Matthew Brown 

XXXXXXXXXXXX

Covington, Kentucky XXXX

Dear Mr. Brown:

Governor Fletcher has asked our office to respond to your e-mail regarding KFC and the discontinued use of "Kentucky" in the restaurant's name. I agree with your concern that this takes away a long-standing 

identifier for the Commonwealth. Outside the U. S., when you ask what someone knows about our state, 

"Kentucky Fried Chicken" has been the most common response.

Yum! Restaurants, the owner of KFC, started this name change several years ago for marketing reasons of 

their own. Their decision had nothing to do with the Commonwealth's recent branding campaign for Kentucky and the "Unbridled Spirit" mark. Regardless of any actions KFC may take, our Commonwealth needs to increase the world's understanding of Kentucky as a good place to visit, to do business, or just to be from. If Kentucky's best image comes from a fried chicken restaurant, then there is much room for improvement through the new branding campaign. Our Cabinet's work with businesses already here in Kentucky, or which may locate here from another country, cannot rely on a fried chicken connection. We market and sell Kentucky based on such factors as a central location, a strong workforce, and an excellent quality of life. We are confident that Kentucky can build a greater recognition for itself, based on a broader set of images and achievements.

Sincerely,

J. R. Wilhite

They are concerned, as am I that Kentucky Fried Chicken is the main thing that made Kentucky world renowned. They also pointed out that trademark protecting the Commonwealth's name did not drive the restaurant chain away. It seems that a business decision is a business decision, and Kentucky's Governor can do nothing about it. What is next? Will the Kentucky Derby be renamed? 

Only the public can make a difference. Everyone who cares needs to let Yum! Restaurants and KFC know that we want our Kentucky Fried Chicken, not Alabama Fried Chicken and not Generically Southern Fried Chicken! It is up to us.

GOVERNMENT TRYING TO SLIP RFID PAST US BY RENAMING IT

by Ben Radstein, staff reporter

Quite a furor arose when consumers learned that (RFID) tags had been put into the products we buy on a regular basis.  For those who do not [image: image3.jpg]


know, RFID stands for radio frequency identification. RFID chips, or "tags" are tiny microchips connected to an antenna that send out whatever information they store when a reader signals them. Gillette was one of the first manufacturers to use these, and Wal-Mart was among the first retailers interested in the technology. When people learned of this, many insisted that compromising our privacy and possibly letting muggers know what we have, just so stores could take quicker inventory was not a fair trade off.  An even louder alarm was sounded when the U.S. Government announced plans to integrate RFID chips into the next generation of U.S. passports. After all, who knows who has an RFID reader? Anyone who cared to, including thieves who want to steal your identity and terrorists could read such passports. Americans traveling overseas are targeted by terrorists for kidnapping and murder. With current passports, it is hard for them to pick out who is an American. With chipped passports, an RFID reader will tell them who to target quickly and easily. No one will ever know that their passport has been read. Some have advocated wrapping these new passports in aluminum foil, or carrying them in a metal case until we have to show them, but even that would leave traveling Americans vulnerable during those moments, and try getting through a metal detector!

The Government, and the RFID manufacturers who supply them have heard these concerns, and are trying to trick us. Now, they say they won't use RFID. Instead, they will use "contactless chips",  "proximity chips" or "contactless integrated circuits". Do not be fooled by this spin doctoring. They are still RFID. No amount of doublespeak will change that. They have tried these word games before. One example is renaming Total Information Awareness as Terrorism Information Awareness. Congress was not fooled, and de-funded that program.

The manufacturers of these devices insist that they have a limited range, but hackers have always been able to build antennas to extend the range of any wireless device. Sometimes a simple Pringles can, a coax connector and a soldering iron are all they need to rig one up. A similar home-brewed contraption was how they got Paris Hilton's address book. Also, if a hacker, mugger or terrorist's RFID reader is too far away from a chipped passport, it can always piggyback data from a legitimate reader, and no one will ever know.

This spring, the Department of Homeland Security will begin using RFID on the badges of all employees, replacing magnetic strips. They claim that this will save money because physical conduct wears out magnetic strips and readers. While this assertion is true, it isn't their only motivation. You may be tempted to write this off as boys with a new toy who want to play with it, but it is much more than that. This part of the growing surveillance society the power hungry have dreamt of. If they get away with this at the Homeland Security department, next private employers will constantly track workers. Our drivers licenses will be in the air and up for grabs to any identity thief. Police and government officials, some of whom are corrupt, will be able to watch, but who will watch the watchers? The calendar may say 2005, but it  feels a lot like 1984.

Before you say we need to loosen our tinfoil hats, please visit these informative links below about RFID and its implications. You will need a computer with an Internet connection. If you don’t want to type these long addresses, go to our website and follow the hyperlinks.

http://www.spychips.com/

http://www.wired.com/news/privacy/0,1848,67025-2,00.html?tw=wn_story_page_next1

http://eprint.iacr.org/2005/052.pdf

CULT TO SACRIFICE VIRGINS AT MOUNT SAINT HELENS

by Colleen Smith, Staff Reporter
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Since late 2004, Mt. St. Helens has been rumbling, and sometimes spewing small amounts of ash. A new lava dome is rising higher and [image: image5.jpg]


higher. Many have offered scientific explanations for this, but I met a group in Washington putting forth a metaphysical one. "The Volcano God is angry and must be appeased, or an eruption of apocalyptic proportions will ensue! The only sacrifices that will be acceptable are virgins." These are the words of  a man calling himself Rama Ho Lama, the leader of the Washington State volcano cult called Children of the Great Firey One. The good news is that any virgin is acceptable. They don't have to be pretty young girls.

"In Prayer" said Ho Lama, "Volcano God told us that any death of humans that have not reproduced will please him. We plan to infiltrate GENCON and renaissance festivals. They are full of dorks who live in their mothers' basements, and have never even kissed a girl. While they probably would never reproduce anyway, we are pleased to learn that they are acceptable to Him. He prefers pretty young girls, but one of them may be substituted by ten unattractive men. Their destruction amuses The Great Firey One.

I asked him why he wasn't considering Star Trek conventions as a source of virgins. Rama Ho Lama said "Now let's be serious. Nobody cares about that Star Dreck crap any more! Have you ever seen Voyager or Enterprise? Even the sorriest mama's boys have better things to do. We haven't totally given up on Sci-Fi though. The new Battlestar Galactica may yet be a source of sacrificial lambs. We will watch fans of that franchise for prospects."

Dorks and dweebs everywhere need to beware. This cult means business. They are convinced that if their deity is not appeased in time, Mt. St. Helens will only be the beginning. Volcanoes thought to be extinct will awake, new ones will form. The whole world will be set ablaze, and then frozen as ash clouds blot out the sun. Your only hope is to stop being a dork, and get a girlfriend at once! This may be an impossible task, but unless you want to be a source of cruel amusement to The Great Firey one, you had better get to it. And, by the way, This reporter is not on the meet market, so don't even ask.

EDITORIAL: JANUARY 24 THE MOST DEPRESSING DAY? GIVE ME A BREAK.

by M. Grant Winston, Science Editor

You may have heard or read that "scientists" have calculated that the worst day of the year would be Monday January 24, 2005. This assertion comes from a British psychologist; Dr. Cliff Arnalls of Cardiff University. He says he has developed a mathematical formula, [W+(D-d)] x TQM x NA, which translates as weather (W), debt (D) (minus the amount of money to be paid on your next pay day) and the time (T) since Christmas. Then there is the period since the failure to quit (Q) a bad habit along with general motivational (M) levels and the need to take action (NA) to plan something to look forward to. 

I suspect that he developed this formula purely for amusement but if he his serious, this is not mathematics. It is the pseudo-scientific cousin of math, numerology. For anyone who has never heard of it, numerology looks for meaningful patterns in numbers just as astrology looks for meaningful patterns in the stars. It is superstitions rubbish. Many numerologists are obsessed with finding 666 in anything and everything, never realizing that any number can be multiplied, divided, subtracted and added until it equals that sum.

I find it upsetting that so many in the mainstream media know so little about science, that pseudo-science is covered as if it were the real thing. Even worse, the public knows so little that they do not take the press to task for presenting nonsense as wisdom. For example, why do allegedly serious newspapers have astrology columns? The 1976 film, Network predicted that TV news would become nothing but entertainment, and that there would be a psychic on the evening news. The last part has not come to pass yet, but would not surprise me. If you rely on TV and radio as your only sources of information, then most of what you think you know is wrong.

At the risk of rambling on forever, I will come to my point. The assertion that January 24 will be a terrible day is baseless. I am sure that millions of us will look back, and realize that it was a good day. Maybe we were even happy. Numerology is bunk. Don't waste a moment worrying about its predictions.
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